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A Tribute To Our Supporters And Volunteers
From Chris Filmer, President

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

My three years are up and I am writing my last letter 
to you as President of the Darien Land Trust (DLT). I 
have been a trustee for 18 years and am still filled with 
enthusiasm for the Mission (see box above), which your 
support has allowed us to accomplish.

Your generosity has enabled us to add 53 acres to our 
portfolio since the year 2000.

It costs approximately $140,000 a year to run the Darien 
Land Trust.  And it takes the combined efforts of 23 
volunteer trustees to be effective. These efforts include 
raising funds, fiscal control & compliance, taking care of 
over 200 acres, acquiring more land, shining our light on 
the community that supports us and finding new board 
members who will give us their best.

We are fortunate to have really talented people leading 
our six committees: Development, Finance, Stewardship, 
Land Review, Outreach & Nominating. 

I hope you will attend our Annual Meeting at the Wee 
Burn Club on November 16 at 5:00pm and meet our 
team. They will include our Executive Director Shirley 
Nichols who coordinates everything and keeps us 
focused, also our “Volunteer of the year” Thad Hall and 
incoming President Flip Huffard.

At the meeting I will give a slide presentation, which will 
capture some of our past accomplishments, and future 
plans. I think you will enjoy seeing some  familiar faces, 
places and events as well as some before & after shots 
and beautiful wild life photographs.

We will be handing over the reins to a new generation, 
now literate in the ways of land conservation, and I am 
confident that the DLT will be in good hands.

Our Mission
The DLT permanently preserves and restores 
open space, providing the community with 
environmentally rich habitats, scenic vistas, 
opportunities for educational experiences 
and the quiet enjoyment of nature.

Tiger Swallowtail in Brendan’s Meadows
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Assets
Current Assets: 

Liabilities and Net Assets
Liabilities:

Net assets:

Cash and Equivalents
Investments
Pledges Receivable
Other Current Assets

$684,481
1,006,443

—
1,544

$652,015
993,275

5,000
1,528

Restricted Cash
Land & Conservation Easements

20,194
24,629,634

—
24,629,634

Accounts Payable
Accrued Liabilities

4,390
12,037

2,596
7,867

Unrestricted
Other Net Assets
Land & Conservation Easements

$1,676,041
20,194

24,629,634

$1,641,355
—

24,629,634

Total Current Assets $1,692,468 $1,651,818

Total Assets $26,342,296 $26,281,452

Total Liabilities 16,427 10,463

Total Net Assets $26,325,869 $26,270,989

Total Liabilities and Net Assets $26,342,296 $26,281,452

2014B a l a n c e  S h e e t 2013

Years ended June 30 2014 and 2013

Statements of Activities
Revenue and Support: 

Expenses:

Membership
Investment Income, Including Unrealized Gains (Losses) 
Contributions and Grants
Contribution for Land Acquisition

$148,688
19,119
28,833

—

$135,895
22,538
15,373

1,950,000

Program Services
Management and General
Fundraising

$112,805
16,289
12,666

$116,371
15,837
14,831

Total Revenue and Support $196,640 $2,123,806

Total Expenses $141,760 $147,039

Increase (Decrease) in Net Assets $54,880 $1,976,767

Net Assets—Beginning of Year $26,270,989 $24,294,222

Net Assets—End of Year $26,325,869 $26,270,989

2014 2013

Photo taken in Mather Meadows
by Chris Bosak, copyright 2014
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Darien Land Trust Donor List 2013-2014

This annual report serves to recognize and thank the donors to our 2013-2014 Annual Campaign.
We have made every effort to ensure the accuracy of this list and apologize for any inadvertent errors or omissions.

Guardian
Kara and Bill Bohnsack
Karen Calby
Meredith and Whitney George
Shelley and Graham Goldsmith
Kim and Flip Huffard
Ximena and Raul Riveros

Preservationist
Kristin and Anthony Noto
Eileen and Tad Smith

Conservator
Cathy and Donald Allman
Jean and Bob Baker
Joan and Ed Barksdale
Debby & Mark Blackman
Maureen and Cyrus Deboo
Mardi and David Durkin
Eric Ferguson
Susan and Joe Garofoli
Julie and David Genovese
Dee and Ned Goodnow
Karyn & Thad Hall
Lisa and Peter Hillman
Wendy and Richard Hokin
Suzanne and Michael Huebsch
Suzie and Peter Jellinek
Kate and Robert Keith
Sue McGraw
Mary Lou and Phil Meyer
Evalyn and Stephen Milman
Dale and John O’Brien
Lesley and John Osborn
Rob Perkin
Amy and Joseph Sarbinowski
Lynette and David Snow
Pam and Tom Spellane
Trish and Dick Strahota
The Country Club of Darien, Inc.
Molly O’Brien Watkins
Audrey and Ken Weil

Environmentalist
Anne and Peter Ardery
Vanda and Wilder Baker
Lois and Bob Baylis
Mary and Jay Bennett
Laurie and Brian Bessey
Susie and Jim Brewer
Nancy and Pete Buck
Audrey and Hayden Cadwallader
Dwight and Corinne Collins
Margot and David Congdon
Emily and Ron D’Andrea
Suzanne and Thomas De Nunzio
Mary and Patrick Donaghy
Janet and Robert Fiske
Linda and Charlie Goodyear
Nancy and Stephen Gramps
Kim and Chuck Harper
Barbara and Peter Kelly
Hugh Knowlton

Sally and Kevin MacGuire
Carlye and Mario Manna
Margie and Lance Minor
Erin and Bob Noonan
The O’Herron Family Foundation
Jane and David Ott
Missy and Mark Radin
Kaye Ramsden
Adrienne and Willson Ropp
Sarah and John Schmidt
Stephanie and Jim Seaborg
Anne and Alan Shaw
Gene and Tracy Sykes
Karen and Gary Tapella
Tresa and Daniel Toscano
Merrill and Richard van den Broek
Craig and Julie Whiting
Carolyn and Peter Wilson

Protector
Kaysie and Murat Akgun
Margaret and Robert Arrix
Darien Rowayton Bank
Susan and Hugh Balloch
Susan Benedict
Katie and Todd Boehly
Hannah and John Burge
Darcy Burgund
Sandra and Doug Campbell
Linda and Tom Carruthers
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Cattano
Amy and John Cholnoky
Theresa and Ed Cosden
Beth and Blair Crump
Suzanne and Tom DeBow
Sally and Joe Dixon
Marjorie and Ian Duncan
Pam and David Dysenchuk
Pamela and  Frank Farley
Sandy and Chris Filmer
Lynne and Mark Florian
Robert Flynn
Cathy and Frank Gallagher
Penny and Ed Glassmeyer
Carol and Ward Glassmeyer
Gretchen and Gene Grisanti
Lynn and Jim Haffner
Whit and Roby Harrington
Martha and Tom Hayne
Susan and Bill Helman
Marne  and Ray Hodil
Holly and Gordon Hough
Nancy Glanville Jewell
Betty and Kirk Jewett
Deborah and Keith Kearney
Dot Kelly
Elizabeth and Michael Klein
Annette and Doug Kline
Debbie and Ken Lang
Kathy and John Lavery
Susan and Peter Lawrence
Jackie and Robert Leonard
Leslie and Basil Lyden

Ann Mandel
Caroline and David Marren
Carol Matton
Ali and Doug Milne
Gwen and Harvey Mogenson
David and Erika Morris
Katharine and Kenneth Mountcastle
Sophie and Tom Murphy
Kristen and Dean Nelson
Eileen and Scott Oakford
Courtney and Woody Oldrin
Sue and Jim Ozanne
Lynn and George Reilly
Richard Riley
Mary and Bill Rooney
Tibby and Frank Rosenberry
Deepika and Sunil Saksena
Diane and Leo Schlinkert
Georgia and Ed Schmidt
Susan and Mark Scott
Sarah and Ted Seelye
Lisa Shanahan
Wynne & Robert Shapiro
Betsy and Sean Shay
Kathy and Dennis Shea
Stuart Smith
Donna and Robert Smolens
Hope and Paul Spillane
Trish and Woody Spurgeon
Christie and Rick Stone
Anne and Carter Sullivan
Annmarie and Frank Taylor
Lee and Paul Tregurtha
Dana and Tom Ungerland
Tricia and Mark Vanacore
Alison and James von Klemperer
Kathy and Kevin Walsh
Joan Ward
Diane and Robert Weeks
Lois and Greg Willis
Rose and James Wolfe
Terrie and Jay Wood
Susan and George Wyper

Steward
Stephen & Chris Alliegro
Billie and Peter Anker
Alice and Sherman Baldwin
Sally and Bill Banks
Trish and Dave Barton
Nancy and Bill Battey
Gaily and John Beinecke
Lois and Dick Berry
Bob and Stacey Bewkes
Susan Bhirud
Karen and Greg Birsky
Kathy and Nick Blackman
Jean  and Richard Bollman
Dulcy and Spencer Brainard
Elizabeth Bramwell
Jane and John Branigan
Alison and Rod Brush
Marian and George Castell

Ruth Cheswick
Roberta and Ed Clarke
Debbie and John Colon
Patti and Jeff Conciatori
Barbara and Mike Conrad
Dick Constable
Alice and Daniel Cooney
Sandy and John Coots
Lynn Cordner
Brenda and Jim Crane
Ruth and Ian Crowe
Cindy and Jim Cuminale
Nancy Dauk
MaryAnn and Sam Davies
Polly Davis
Carmen and Mark DeAngelis
Stephanie and John DeVita
Sandra and Charles Drimal
Margaret and Tom Dunn
Martha and Bill Durkin
Dawn and Pat Edgar
Thyra Elliott
Charlotte and Duke Felt
Linda and Craig Ferguson
Andrew and Katrina Firlik
First Congregational Nursery School
Wendy and Stan Forkner
Jennifer and Graham Foster
Amy and John Fraser
Marigrace Fuller
Dorris and Max Gahwyler
Garden Club of Darien
Betty Gardner
Charley Gay
Kiersten and Francis Gehring
Mary and Bill Genco
Josephine Gill
Jane and Shedd Glassmeyer
Cynthia and Steve Gorey
Nancy and Stephen Gramps
Carolyn and Chris Halabi
Lisa and John Haas
Deirdre and Ed Hogan
Joan Hopkins
Pam and Andy Huber
Michelle and Jeffery Hudson
Reese Hutchison
Laura Ingraham
Laura and Ethan James
Minine and Bib Johnston
Jane Kellogg
Lynn and Dennis Kelly
Diane and Thomas Kenneally
Kathy and Pete Kenyon
Courtney and George Khoury
Paul Kunz
Kate and Steve Larson
Lawrence Funeral Home
Cate and Bill Leach
Tara and Real Leclerc
Kelly and Greg Lesko
Rick Littlefield
Karen and Tim Macdonald
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Rosemary and David Mace
Sarah Madson
Chris and Ed Malley
Brandi and Anthony Maniscalco
Rita Marber
Beth Marren
Melanie and Thomas McGlade
Laurie and Tom McGrath
Ann and Gordon McKee
Wendy and Roger Megroz
Joan and Bob Meyjes
Kathleen and James Millard
Elinor and Scott Miller
Scott and Kristine Miller
Barry and Jim Moltz
Lois and Wid Moore
Susan and Lee Morrison
Christine Munro
Caroline and Tony Murray
Gretchen and John Neff
Shirley and Carl Nichols
Kim Nightingale
Janet and Tom O’Connor
Kimberly and Jim O’Hoppe
Sue Okie
Janet and Jonathan Olmsted
Susan and Bruce Orr
Maria and Bill Orr
Patty Palmer
June Penn
Peggy and Brian Peoples
Suzanne and John Qua
George Ratcliffe
Jane and Steve Renaud
Jennifer and Pat Robinson
Nan and Ed Rondepierre
Cindy and John Ryan
Carolyn and Sam Schoonmaker
Mr. Jeffrey K. Scofield
Vicki Secrest

Lynn and John Sheppard
Aileen and Dan Skolds
Hester and Ben Smith
Sarah and Bill Smith
Jeffrey Smith
Jan and Peter Smith
Linda and Philip Smith
Barbara and Bill Souders
Cathleen and Chris Stack
Whitney and Lorin Stearns
Jayme and John Stevenson
Leslie Sutton
Jayne Sutton
Janet and Tom Taylor
Meg and Jim Tweedy
Barbara and Stuart Upson
Michelle and John Van Der Kieft
Mr. & Mrs. Dieter Wachter
Barry Wallach
Jane and William Waters
Kim and Jeff Westcott
Carlotta and Wendell Willkie
Lynne and Hank Wilson
Tracy and Patrick Wind
Toni Worth
Lucia and Matt Zachowski 

Naturalist
Julie & Gibertl Alexandre
Sharon and Bill Baird
Jimmy Baker
Ms. Robin Baker
Eric and Liz Benedict
Lorene and Douglas Bora
Chris Bosak
Barbara Burmester
Susan Cameron
Peter Carnes
Susan and Brian Curry
Jennifer Dolan

Pam and Fred Elliott
Ursula and Charles Forman
Deborah and Jack Gault
Jane and Shedd Glassmeyer
Hanneke and Wouter Goedkoop
Sara Goertel
Debra and James Goll
Lynne Gray
Goody and Bob Gray
Dr. & Mrs. William L. Green
Olga and Tom Haack
Monique and Wayne Hartunian
Pinky and Kent Haydock
Ron Heinbaugh
Noelle and Doug Henderson
Nancy and Dave Herbert
Cindy and Bob Hogan
Barbara Hough
Anne and Frank Huck
Carole and Paul Johnson
Kim and Gil Kernan
Judith Kilmartin
Rebecca and Robert Kling
Gil Lefferts
Angela and Jamie Lineberger
April Lyon
Liz and Keith Mackie
Carrie and Frank Maturo
Gebby and Sandy McDonald
Nina and Dave Miller
Tina and Larry Morris
Enid and Stephen Oresman
Alice Mae Orr
Betty and Bob Pascal
Graham Powell
Lucy and Toby Rankin
Janet and Bruce Sargent
Sally and John Schlachtenhaufen
Jay Shutts

Mary Ellen and Donn Smith
Nancy and John Stoetzer
Joan and Mark Streeter
Caroline and Bill Taufic
The Middlesex Club, Inc.
Harriette Thorne
Ciara and Mike Thurlow
Gwynne and Alfred Tibbetts
Deborah and William Travers
Cordelia Ursone
Sherry and Douglas Van Horne
Eileen and Bill Van Loan
James Weinstock
Nancy and Bill Winship
Thomas Zoubek
Ellen and Lee Zuckerman

Friend
Sue and Roy Anderson
Julie and Chris Blackman
Georgie and Don Brown
Ms. Josephine A. Gleeson
Molly Goodyear
Kimberly Greene
Jeanine and James Johnsen
Evelyn Jones
Barbara and William Latimer
William Mason
Ann Penrose
Cheryl Peters
Antonia and Edward Shergalis
Rodger Smith
Martha and Jan Van Nierop
Suzanne and Dick Wilsey
Molly and Mike Wolter
Julia and Chris Blackman
David Rabin
Hannah Rabin

The Attkiss family
Jane and John Branigan
Matt Buchsbaum
Mrs. R.W. Burmester
Stephen Can
Joan Caridi
Michael Casey
The Cetrulo Family
Irene and Larry Collinson
Diane and Bob Conologue
Gerard Costello
Pam and David Dysenchuk
Tracy and Ron Etergino
Debra and James Goll
Christine and Michael Gordon
Robin and Darrell Harvey
Mr. and Mrs. Gates Hawn
Ms. Helshi Hewson
Pam and Andy Huber

Missy and Harvey Jabara
Judith Kilmartin
Andrea Kuttner
Carolyn and Ed Kyritz
Lincoln Lyman
Michelle and Michael Mauboussin
Tonya and Charles McKinney
Shelley & Fred Molineux
Karlheinz Muhr
Janet and John Page
Hallett Parisi
Serena and Robert Perlman
Carol and Steve Raeber
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Raker
Shirley Sanders
Vicki Secrest
Ms. Susan Shehan
Ryan Smith
Stacey Soto

Andrea Tolchinsky
Laurie Valandra
Tara and Mike Vessels
Lynne and Hank Wilson
Terrie and Jay Wood
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Woods

In Memory of Larry & 
Betty Ann Morris
Wendy and Ned Brokaw
Tina and Larry Morris 	

In Memory of Peter 
Nightingale
Sally Nightingale	

In Memory of Roselyne 
deViry Frelinghuysen 
Patti and Jeff Conciatori	

Memorial Gifts Honorary Gifts

In Memory of Dale Miller
In Honor of Karen Calby
Lisa and Peter Thoren	

In Honor of Kaye Ramsden
Kimberly Greene
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At the Darien Land Trust we consider it a privilege to 
be stewards of our open spaces.  Beyond our working 
Board of 23 Trustees and an Executive Director, 
achieving our mission each year requires that we rely 
on many other volunteers whose contributions go 
largely unsung.  So, it is our great pleasure to thank 
some of them here.  

This year we escaped the ravages of a major storm, 
though our properties bore the natural wear and tear 
of multiple deep snowfalls.  When spring arrived we 
began the cleanup process to make the trails safe and 
navigable on our open access properties.  For this, 
many of our volunteers joined in with the Friends of 
Selleck’s Woods at Dunlap/Selleck’s Woods.  To name 
just a few, Kevin Papuga combed the woods twice a 
week to clean up litter and debris.  Barnaby Taylor 
and Gill Kernan regularly lent their skillful hands to 
maintenance projects, like the deer fences we installed 
to protect native plants.  And Eddie Drach generously 
made all the beautiful signs that guide visitors along the 
paths.  

Our Outreach Committee was especially busy this 
year creating projects that enlightened and educated 
our community.  We hosted two movies at the Darien 
Library and co-sponsored a lecture with the Tree 
Conservancy of Darien.  We also held our second 
Celebration of the Woods in Dunlap/Selleck’s Woods, 
the success of which owed much to Nina Miller who 
once again built Fairy Houses, Bill van Loan who 

manned the butterfly garden, and Larry Flynn who 
headed up the bird exhibit.  

We are fortunate to have attentive and involved 
neighbors who, as always, kept a careful watch on 
our open spaces throughout the year.   Kim O’Keefe, 
one such neighbor, went above and beyond at our 
Olson Woods preserve.  Whether it was a special 
clean-up day, watering new plantings or pitching in 
on our neighborhood family night with S’mores and a 
flashlight hike, Kim was always there to help.  

We must mention, too, our many local businesses 
that supported our fundraising and awareness efforts. 
Special thanks go out to Nielsen’s Florist who once 
again hosted a St Patrick’s Day party and Leary’s Liquor 
Cabinet who provided beverages. 

Without the ongoing and generous help from our 
volunteers—the unsung heroes of the Darien Land 
Trust—we would be unable to achieve our mission year 
on year.

Unsung Heroes

Den Frelinghuysen working hard in the woods with a chainsaw.

Arick Barsch and his amphibians at the Celebration of the Woods Family Day.
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Open Space in Darien – Reflections and Moving Forward

President
Chris Filmer

Vice-President
Flip Huffard

Treasurer
Bill Bohnsack

Secretary
Thad Hall

Membership
Karen Calby

Board of Trustees
Robert Arrix

Joan Barksdale
Chris Bosak

Hannah Burge
Ron D’Andrea

Polly Davis
Linda Ferguson

Den Frelinghuysen
Charles Goodyear
Peter N. Hillman

Katie Keith
Dot Kelly

Erika Morris
Phil Meyer

Kaye Ramsden
Amy Sarbinowski

Eileen Smith
Tom Spellane

Executive Director
Shirley R. Nichols

Please join us for our Annual Meeting at 5pm on Sunday, 
November 16th at the Wee Burn Country Club.

This year we will be saying farewell to four valued 
Trustees: Ron D’Andrea, Gordon Hough, Kaye Ramsden, 
and Eileen Smith who have all contributed their time 
and energy to the Town’s open spaces. Prior to the 
presentation, the election of officers and the nomimation 
of new Trustees, Andy Cavanna, Tony Murray and 
Elizabeth Svedlund will take place.

The annual meeting is open to all and we hope everyone 
will join us again this year to receive the reflections 
of Chris Filmer on his time as DLT President and our 
mission going forward. DLT President Chris Filmer will be passing the torch to Vice 

President Flip Huffard.

JOIN US FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING

IN THIS ISSUE: Annual Report, Unsung Heroes, Annual Meeting and more!
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